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Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area

Public Comment from Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area Board of Directors on the CHMU Long Term Plan

The Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area (CHNSA) Board of Directors wishes to state its support of the CHMU Long Term Management Plan.   CHNSA, now a 501c3 non-profit located on Bert White Road in Huntington, has a continuous history of almost 40 years of xc ski trail development and maintenance in the Camel’s Hump foothills.  Our trails on private land provide access to and complement the trails on public land (Lion’s Ridge, Catamount Trail, and CH Challenge Trail) in the Bald Hill sector of the CHSP. As a ski area focused on providing a positive winter recreational experience, primarily for Chittenden County residents, we appreciate the existing xc ski trails noted on the Planned Recreation map (p.78).

We also agree that it is wise of FP&R to take the initiative to publicly define and sanction legitimate backcountry ski routes in the Bald Hill area so as to create alliances with backcountry skiers.  The alternative would likely be the development of an adversarial relationship in which the state periodically attempts to inhibit growing, ad hoc efforts to create backcountry options on public lands.

Regarding future trail initiatives in this area, CHNSA is interested in the possibility of partnering with FPR to develop an extension of the Lion’s Ridge trail, to reach further north along the Robbins Mtn ridgeline.  We are also interested in developing a trail that would cross, at about 2300’ elevation, the headwaters of the major drainage basin that flows down toward Salvas Road in Huntingon, and wind gently down to an intersection of the CHNSA trail network at the Windekind Farm trail intersection known as “Madrid Junction”.  We note that these trails are located within the two areas on the FP&R Planned Recreation map (p. 78), consistent with the designation for conceptual development of additional xc ski trails north and east of Bald Hill.  A third trail effort could explore upgrades to the current Catamount Trail connection between the Fielder Farm/Salvas Road neighborhood off of the Camel’s Hump Road and the CHNSA trails at Windekind Farm in the Bert White Road neighborhood.

Finally, CHNSA has invited, as a guest at its 2017 Annual Meeting, RJ Thompson, who is the Executive Director of the recently-formed Vermont Huts Association.  Hut-to-hut skiing is popular in Europe, and has emerged as a popular winter attraction for skiers in Maine.  While there are huts on Green Mountain National Forest lands to serve hikers on the Long Trail, the CHNSA Board believes that there is a significant demand for hut-to-hut skier accommodations in Vermont.  We will be working with the VT Huts Association to encourage and support the development of such a hut system in Vermont; specifically within CHSP.  One recommended hut location would be along the Lion’s Ridge Trail, and another in the vicinity of the saddle between Crow Hill and the western slope of Bald Hill.

Respectfully,

The CHNSA Board of Directors
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